## WELLSBORO SHADE TREE COMMISSION

## **MINUTES**

## **APRIL 13, 2015**

The Meeting of the Wellsboro Shade Tree Commission was called to order on April 13, 2015 by Peter Herres. The Pledge of Allegiance was said by all present.

ROLL CALL: Wellsboro Shade Tree Commission members present: Peter Herres, Vicki Fox and Scott Nichols. Also present were Borough Manager Daniel K Strausser and Water & Sewer Clerk Teresa Marshall.

MINUTES: The minutes from March 9, 2015 were approved with one exception. Steve Hoover is from DCNR – Forestry and not DCED. Vicki Fox moved to accept the minutes and Scott Nichols 2<sup>nd</sup>.

E.A.B. MEETING: The E.A.B. meeting will be held on Wednesday April 15, 2015 at 7 pm in the ballroom of the Deane Center on Main Street. All members from the Shade Tree Commission and Council are invited to attend.

SPRING TREE PLANTING: Peter Herres reported that ten trees have been ordered and they will arrive on the 23<sup>rd</sup> of April 2015. One of these trees will be held for Arbor Day celebration. Most of them will be planted on Meade Street and the four trees that were to be planted at Packer Park will be moved somewhere else. Peter Herres and Scott Nichols will be doing the planting.

ARBOR DAY: The celebration for Arbor Day will take place in front of the Charlotte Lappla School on Meade Street at 1pm on April 24, 2015.

OTHER BUSINESS: Borough Manager Daniel K Strausser reported that he and Scott Bray will be doing a walk through at McDonalds. He had also written a letter to Greenwood Gardens (Treehab) giving them until May 15, 2015 to respond. He will also be talking with Shawn from Penn Wells also.

Peter Herres received an e-mail from Donald Eggin from DCNR that E.A.B. funding has been approved to treat trees. The Commission had already decided to remove the Ash trees instead.

ADJOURN: Scott Nichols made a motion to adjourn and Vick Fox 2<sup>nd</sup>. Meeting adjourned at 8:50 am.

The minutes were respectfully submitted by \_

Teresa Marshall